
Stroud Woodland Co-op Core Group Meeting

Mon 21st May 2012, Folly Wood 7.30pm

Attended by: Nadine Smykatz-Kloss, Alice Goodenough, Jackie Rowanly, Simon Arundel, Richard Keating, Ben Spencer, A Fox
Apologies: Jo Rowbotham, Perdita Dawson, Seb Buckton, Andy Freedman

Welcome to Simon Arundel and his wife Elaine who are new members of Stroudwoods.

Woodland Management
We agreed that the new path is getting well established and should stay in its current state – with the felled trees removed. No signs to be put up until issues of public access and liability have been resolved.
Simon to review insurance re public access and members organizing their own events
Ben to investigate implications of Open Access Land registration
Much felling has been done. Thanks to Richard Lewis and Cyril Laffort for their work throughout the wood. Simon Penna, a local professional forester was also contracted to thin the larch along the southern edge and create a new central clearing. Some of our larch has been milled and planks are ready for the compost toilet and benches. More felled trees will be milled to make enough planks for the toilet and more bench seats can be cut if members want them. The forester may remove some timber to offset some of his costs. Remaining wood can be used for play structures. Further processing of timber to be done by members. Some firewood may be available – a possible system could be one similar to that used by the Hawkwood fuel group (members of working party all pay £5 to cover expenses of chainsaw users, fuel produced split equally amongst the working party). We would also need to agree how people not involved in the working group got access to the fuel too.
Ben to brief forester about planks and benches and ask if we have larch disease.
Paths have been blocked at the north (narrow) end of the wood to help establish a natural patch which is not much used by people. The larger hole in the hedge is still open with level access to the path.

The remainder of the trees for planting are heeled in at the wood with some being stored at Hawkwood (thanks to Mark). Future planting around the new clearing, to protect the badger sett, and reinforce the northern nature patch.
Our first year of getting to know the wood is definitely over and it is time for action. Members are encouraged to contact the following people if they are interested in getting involved with…

Making benches: Martin Large martinlarge5@googlemail.com

Compost toilet: Andy Freedman/Greg Pilley andy@andyfreedman.org.uk gregpilley@gmail.com

Play structures: Ali Coles ali.coles@btinternet.com

New clearing: Jackie Rowanly jackierowanly@yahoo.co.uk

Ecology surveying: Nadine Smykatz-Kloss/Seb Buckton Nadine@stroudvalleysproject.org seb.buckton@googlemail.com

Processing timber: Me

Finance

We have £4200 in the bank account.

Accounts have been returned to the accountant for processing and FSA submission will be made once they are ready.

Annual voluntary contributions are needed by 1 August to pay for insurance. 

Helen Keating to encourage members to contribute up to £20.

Ben to make FSA submission and let Helen Have paying in book.

Admin

The process of recruiting new members and returning shares, agreed at the AGM, was followed. Only Simon and Elaine bought shares. Chris Jockel’s shares have been returned. Four other shareholders expressed an interest in returning shares at some point. We agreed to review share ownership at the next AGM.

Simon and Elaine to be issued certificate and replacements for Mary and Gabriel printed.

Jo Rowbotham and Ben

Activities
Family solstice event suggested for Sat 23rd.
Richard to contact Andy Freedman about organisation.

Other

Badger culling
The directors are considering signing up to the Stroud 100 campaign against badger culling - preferring vaccination as a means of combatting TB.
A Green Party ‘Coffee House Discussion’ on Friday, May 25th, at Star Anise cafe, Gloucester St., Stroud from 7.30-9.30. is on the topic: Badgers and Bovine TB.

Please let Ben have your views by 27th May and the Directors will then make a decision.
Community Woodland case study research

This has gone well with an extensive questionnaire about the establishment of Stroudwoods completed by the directors for the Silvanus Trust. A small focus group then explored members’ personal experiences and reflections. Payment to follow.

It would be great if we can have some photos to illustrate the case study when it is published. If you have any good photos of/in Follywood, preferably with people in them that you are happy to be used please email Ben copies. He has a consent form that will need to be signed for all people who can be identified in the picture.

All to provide photos

Woodland Wellbeing research

As a result of this research Silvanus have asked if we would like to participate in their ‘Good from Woods’ research initiative about the wellbeing benefits of community woodland. The core group were keen to pursue this.
Alice to circulate details

Date of next meeting

7.30 Wed 4th July

